## India & Canada: Killing of a Khalistani in Surrey, British Columbia

October 13, 2023

In the Canadian Parliament: On September 18, 2023, in the House of Commons, Prime Minister Justin Trudeau stated that "Canadian security agencies have been actively pursuing credible allegations of a potential link between agents of the government of India and the killing of a Canadian citizen, Hardeep Singh Nijjar".



On **June 18, 2023**, **Hardeep Singh Nijjar** was shot dead outside a Sikh temple in Surrey, B.C. by two persons, riding a bike. Till today, the Police in Canada has been unable to catch any one of the two persons.

The Indian Government's spokesman, in response, pointed out that **Hardeep Singh Nijjar was a terrorist**, who was involved in many violent incidents in India, including the murder of a Minister of the State Government of Punjab in India. The Indian spokesperson added," **A red-corner notice** had been issued through Interpol, more than two years back. Even though India and Canada have an Extradition Treaty for criminals, the Canadian Government had not taken any action."

ANOTHER KILLING in CANADA: There are many gangsters from Punjab, who have found shelter in Canada. They not only manage murders in Punjab and India, they are known to be active in such activities in Canada also.

On Wednesday, 20<sup>th</sup> September 2023, **Sukhdool Singh** alias **Sukha Duneke**, who lives in Canada, was bumped off by a rival Khalistani gangster group led by the jailed gang-leader **Lawrence Bishnoi**. Sukha was a close associate of **Arshdeep** 

**Dall**a, a terrorist of the **Khalistan Tiger Force** and he had fled to Canada in 2017 on a forged Passport.

ACTION BY FOREIGN OFFICES of CANADA and INDIA: After PM Trudeau's statement, the Foreign Affairs Minister Mélanie Joly said she had ordered the expulsion of "a senior Indian diplomat." Joly's office said that the diplomat is Pavan Kumar Rai, the head of the Research and Analysis Wing (RAW), India's foreign intelligence agency, in Canada.

India, as a retaliatory measure, expelled the corresponding CSIS officer in the Canadian consulate in India, without revealing the name of the Officer.

USUAL COURTESY not ACCORDED by Canada: The Intelligence agencies of friendly countries remain in touch with one another through stationing of an Intelligence Agent in their consulates. Thus there was a CSIS officer in the Canadian Consulate in India, as there was a RAW officer in the Indian Consulate in Canada. When due to any reason, any such officer is expelled, the practice is that the name of such an officer is not revealed.

These public actions led to public reactions, as in the tweet by a well-known Journalist in India: dated Oct 6, 2023:



Minhaz Merchant @ @MinhazMerchant · Oct 6

No evidence nearly three weeks after @JustinTrudeau's public allegation against India in Canada House of Commons.

India should absolutely NOT let #Canada off the hook. Prove India's involvement in #Nijjar's murder. Or apologise on the floor of the House.



In a new twist to the India and Canada diplomatic war, Khalistani terrorist Hardeep Singh Nijjar's son Balraj Nijjar has dropped a big bombshell. He

claimed the proximity of his father with Canadian Intelligence agencies days before he was killed outside gurudwara in Surrey on June 18th this year. Balraj also claimed that the intelligence authorities advised Nijjar to stay at home.

India Today, the premier TV channel of India, said that CSIS must inform the world what kind of business did a plumber like Nijjar, with a red-corner notice by Interpol against him and was doing with CSIS. India Today speculated that Nijjar was an Agent of CSIS. If it turns out that a terrorist, accused of managing the murder of a Minister of Punjab State, India was a CSIS agent, it would directly involve the Canadian Government Agency in terrorism in India.

Another example of a Tweet, which shows what Nijjar was attempting, after taking shelter in Canada:



This is for @JustinTrudeau who is calling this Khalistani terrorist Hardeep Nijjar an activist.

Nijjar is reading a letter from the Khalistan Tiger Force (KTF) to the congregation at the Gurdwara during his sermon. Says they will bring down the "Hindu government".

#India #Canada



5:54 AM · Oct 6, 2023 · 4,265 Views

The public opinion in both Canada and India is growing as if the two countries were **adversaries**, **due to Prime Minister Trudeau's public statement**, when the proof for the complicity of the Indian Government in Nijjar's killing did not yet exist with him, as confirmed by the Premier of British Columbia.

...

Inderjeet Singh has reported a new opinion poll, in his Tweet (@Warrior9Singh) dated Oct 13, 2023 to say that a "majority of Canadians believe PM Justin Trudeau' statement that India was involved in the assassination of the Khalistan referendum leader Nijjar in British Columbia.

www.DiGiNews360.com is pleased to note that **Prime Minister Justin Trudeau** wants relations between Canada and India to be on an even keel. As one of the Leaders of the G-7 and as an important Leader of the Commonwealth, let **Prime Minister Trudeau** take the initiative by either giving the proof of India's complicity in Nijjar's killing to India or by saying through a public statement that Canada has no definitive proof.

**Note**: Please read "Has Pakistan Intelligence Infiltrated into Canadian politics?" dated Oct 12, 2023 at <a href="https://diginews360.com/pakistan-intelligence-infiltrates-canadian-politics/">https://diginews360.com/pakistan-intelligence-infiltrates-canadian-politics/</a>. The news is followed by 2-page Backgrounders on the Partition of India and Sikhs and on the Bangladesh Liberation War.

Please read "Chinese Interference in Canadian Politics: A Backgrounder" dated 7<sup>th</sup> October 2023 at <a href="https://diginews360.com/chinese-interference-in-canadian-politics-a-backgrounder/">https://diginews360.com/chinese-interference-in-canadian-politics-a-backgrounder/</a>.

**Note**: Please read "Khalistanis Threaten Indian Diplomats in Canada, UK, Australia & USA" dated July 9, 2023 at <a href="https://diginews360.com/khalistanis-threaten-indian-diplomats-in-canada/">https://diginews360.com/khalistanis-threaten-indian-diplomats-in-canada/</a>. The news is followed by a 4-page Backgrounder on the History of Khalistan. On the last page is the INTERESTING Editorial Page of www.DiGiNews360.com.

Please read "Khalistani Attacks in Canada: Without Any Restraint" dated 29<sup>th</sup> March 2023 at <a href="https://diginews360.com/khalistani-attacks-in-canada-without-any-restraint/">https://diginews360.com/khalistani-attacks-in-canada-without-any-restraint/</a>

Please read "California Police arrests Canada-based terrorist, operating in India" dated December 3, 2022 at <a href="https://diginews360.com/california-police-arrests-canada-based-terrorist-operating-in-india/">https://diginews360.com/california-police-arrests-canada-based-terrorist-operating-in-india/</a>